
City of Hyattsville Ethics Commission 
Monday, May 2, 2022 5:00 p.m. 

VIRTUAL MEETING MINUTES 

In attendance: Chris Currie, Michael Horlick, T. Carter Ross, City Clerk Laura Reams, Nicola Konigkramer 
Guests: Kit Slack 

 
1. A quorum was noted and the meeting called to order at 5:08 p.m. by Chair Michael Horlick. 

 
2. In response to a citizen complaint regarding his use of a city email for campaign-related activity, the 

Commission determined that such use was in violation of §10-6, paragraph F(3)(b), of the CIty Code, 
which specifically bars an elected official from using public resources to solicit contributions. 
 
On a voice vote, the Commission approved sending a letter to the candidate, Councilmember Danny 
Schaible, directing him to cease use of the city-provided email address for campaign purposes. 
Ross made the motion; Currie seconded. 

 
3. There being no new business, the Commission affirmed May 17 as its next meeting date. 

 
4. There being no further business, Chairman Horlick adjourned the meeting at 5:18 p.m. on a voice 

vote. 


